EAST SIDE UNION HIGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

MINUTES OF MEETING AFRICAN AMERICAN STUDENT ADVOCATES (AASA) SEPTEMBER 8, 2011 6:00 p.m. DISTRICT OFFICE — BOARD ROOM

Present:

Mulugeta Habtegabriel S
Barbara Applewhite Y
Wm. Derek Grasty H
Wilbur Jackson

Socorro McCord Yollette Merritt Patricia Martinez-Roach Dan Moser

Marcus Battle Mary Guillen Kirsten King Lynne Murray

1. Welcome & Introductions

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. Board Member Patricia Martinez-Roach extended a welcome to all in attendance at the meeting.

Board Member Patricia Martinez-Roach introduced Marcus Battle as the new Associate Superintendent of Business Services. Mr. Battle shared his professional background with the Committee.

2. Small but Necessary schools – Kirsten King, Director of Instruction

• How does the placement process work?

Superintendent Dan Moser indicated that the Small but Necessary Schools (SBN) have been part of the District for 15+ years. There are currently three Small but Necessary Schools. Genesis, an SBN school, was closed a few years ago. The school was originally located at Silver Creek High School and then was moved to Evergreen Valley College. It was closed due to distance. The students from Genesis were moved to the Apollo SBN School at Wm. C. Overfelt High School.

The Small but Necessary Schools are as follows:

- Pegasus located at Independence High School
- Phoenix located at Santa Teresa High School
- Apollo located at Wm. C. Overfelt High School

MINUTES OF MEETING AFRICAN AMERICAN STUDENT ADVOCATES (AASA) SEPTEMBER 8, 2011 6:00 P.M. DISTRICT OFFICE — BOARD ROOM

PAGE 2

The Accel Program is not a Small but Necessary School. It is a middle college program.

Foothill High School is not a Small but Necessary School. It is an alternative education program.

Kirsten King stated that the Small but Necessary Schools and Foothill High School serve only eleventh and twelfth grade students. The graduation requirements are reduced at a Small but Necessary School; PE is excluded. Down credit students, who are at least one year behind in credits, are referred to by their Counselor or Associate Principal to a Small but Necessary School. In order for the referral to be accepted, it must be signed by the student's Associate Principal.

Students are required to attend classes. They have traditional coursework for the traditional classes. Similar to the Independent Study program, the students receive work packets, they do the work, and meet with their teachers.

Principal Murray indicated that Foothill High School has case management. The teachers teach four classes, with fifth period being case management. Case management is geared for students who arrive late, are absent and have issues at home. The school day is from 8:45 AM to 12:21 PM. Foothill offers Credit Earning Opportunities (CEOs) to its students. For example: six hours = .5 credit. These opportunities occur outside of the school day and include options such as attending a Board Meeting and writing a reflection paper, involvement in leadership meetings, and/or attending College Night.

3. Grading Policy – Kirsten King, Director of Instruction

- What is the policy that governs grades?
- What does it mean: Grade A, B, C, D, F

Co-Chair Mulugeta Habtegabriel asked if "F" is the same as another school site's "F" grade and is the percentage the same for grading?

Board Member Martinez-Roach indicated that there is no formula and that the Superintendent was given direction by the Board to review the grading policy and come back the Board on the grading policy.

MINUTES OF MEETING AFRICAN AMERICAN STUDENT ADVOCATES (AASA) SEPTEMBER 8, 2011 6:00 P.M. DISTRICT OFFICE — BOARD ROOM

PAGE 3

Kirsten King stated that the Education Code is very specific on what can be developed into Board Policy as it relates to grades. The Education Code states that only a teacher has the authority to issue a grade. She also shared with the Committee that a presentation on the grading policy will be provided to the Board at their meeting of October 20, 2011.

Co-Chair Mulugeta Habtegabriel asked Superintendent Dan Moser and Board Member Martinez-Roach to keep AASA updated on what is being done with the grading policy.

4. Early Alert System Update – Dan Moser, Superintendent

Superintendent Dan Moser indicated that there are three schools piloting an early alert system: Andrew Hill, Oak Grove and Silver Creek. The goal of Silver Creek High School is to increase communication between parents and the school by using School Loop as a method to have access to student grades and update grade information every two weeks. The focus of Andrew Hill is incoming freshmen and special programs. At Oak Grove, not all staff are utilizing School Loop, instead a grade check was proposed. The Superintendent and the three Principals are working on bringing in additional resources to help get information out to parents.

Co-Chair Mulugeta Habtegabriel asked that the Superintendent provide periodic updates in the Early Alert Program.

5. Common Dress Policy – Patricia Martinez-Roach, Board Member

Board Member Patricia Martinez-Roach mentioned that the Latino parents asked her to provide information to them about common dress. The Latino parents want uniforms. School sites that have common dress are Andrew Hill, Yerba Buena and Foothill. She will be discussing this item at the September Board Meeting. She will be presenting this topic also at the next Student/Board Relations meeting.

6. Cell Phone Policy - Patricia Martinez-Roach, Board Member

Board Member Martinez-Roach mentioned that Board Policy #5131 Student Behavior Policy, section #15 Annoying or Unnecessary Articles, addresses cell phones. This is a topic that need to be addressed and the district needs to verify if the entire District is following Board Policy as it relates to cell phones.

MINUTES OF MEETING AFRICAN AMERICAN STUDENT ADVOCATES (AASA) SEPTEMBER 8, 2011 6:00 P.M. DISTRICT OFFICE — BOARD ROOM

PAGE 4

7. Safety Survey for Parents & Students - Patricia Martinez-Roach, Board Member

Board Member Martinez-Roach shared with the Committee that she had the Latino parents complete a safety survey. AASA was asked to also complete and return the survey or to e-mail their responses to her.

Superintendent Moser shared with the Committee that the District is develop a district wide climate survey.

8. Draft/Revised 2011-2012 Meeting Calendar – Mulugeta Habtegabriel, AASA Co-Chairperson

A revised 2011-2012 meeting calendar was presented to the Committee.

9. Issues/Concerns

The deadline for Tdap immunizations is Friday, September 16. There are approximately 2,000 students who still need to submit verification of Tdap immunization, otherwise, student will be excluded from attending school until they are compliant with the law.

10. Future Agenda Topics

Alternative Education Presentation – November Update on Grading Policy - November

11. Next Meeting Date

The next AASA meeting will be held on October 13, 2011, at Silver Creek High School, 2323 Silver Creek Road.

12. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:03 p.m.